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Keynotes V I S I O N  S TAT E M E N T
As ambassadors for the New Mexico Symphony Orchestra, the

talented, devoted and diverse members of the Guild educate and
build community relationships that ensure our musical legacy.

The NMSG provides its members with friendship, fun worthwhile
endeavors, networking, a sense of belonging, and 

personal growth through teamwork and trust.
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New Mexico Symphony Guild 

Spring Luncheon 
and 

General Meeting
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Thursday, May 21, Four Hills Country Club
A special lunch prepared by Chef Claus Hjortkjaer 

Social hour at 11:15 a.m. and lunch at noon
$28.00 per person      Guests are welcome

Your check is your reservation      Deadline is May 15th

Send to Kim Kelbe
1305 Stagecoach Lane SE 87123

Phone 440-8269

Exceptional entertainment
Grace Note Award presentation

Installation of the 2009–2010 Guild Board 
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would first of all like to Congratulate Helen
Marquez and her committee for this year’s magnif-
icent Symphony Ball. The results of hours of
preparation were evident when everyone walked
into the ballroom. There were many compliments
from our guests, and the Señorita families were
especially appreciative of the evening. The “Sounds
of Music” was heard throughout the night in many
different forms.

For those who did not attend, the 32 Señoritas were as
beautiful as ever and following the elegant presentation, the
Señoritas and their friends had a fabulous time dancing to
the Birds of Paradise until the last song was played. Seeing
them form a Conga Line made me realize that everything
comes back around.

Tina Locke had an outstanding year as VP of Señoritas.
There were 34 Señoritas in all who were involved in many
activities and completed numerous hours of community
service. Four of the 34 Senoritas had 100% attendance in all
activities. All of their year-long commitments culminated in
their presentation at the Ball. The Guild and the Señorita
families should be very proud of these young women.

Ann Mulhern, a long-time supporter, member, and friend of
the Guild, received this year’s Crescendo Award at the
Symphony Ball. Ann, as most of you know, assists us with
the layout, design, and online publication of the newsletter.
She also created the wonderful graphics for the Celebrity
Conductor Competition ballots and ads, as well as any addi-
tional graphic designs that we needed throughout the year.

Once again, Teri Fahs planned another successful cookbook
sale, this time at the Rio Grande Arts and Crafts Festival.
Congratulations Teri for selling so many of our Flavors of
the Southwest cookbooks this year.

In March, Teresa Edens arranged a spring luncheon at
O’Neill’s Pub. The 2009–2010 NMS Guild officers were
voted on.  Also, City Councilor, Trudy Jones, was recognized

for presenting a proposal to the Albuquerque City Council so
that the Guild could receive a $10,000 appropriation for pre-
senting Peter & the Wolf in the Albuquerque schools. 

Past Presidents Gayle McCormick and Sue Brown organized
a pre-rehearsal dinner for the NMS Chorus on April 6th.
The Chorus and Roger Melone were very complimentary,
and everyone enjoyed the tasty menu the Guild provided.

The Chorus will perform Carmina Burana at the final classic
concert on May 15–17.  It is a “must see” performance.               

Peter & the Wolf is being presented in the 4th and final
quadrant. Thank you to Leslie Kim and her volunteers who
have given their time since September to fulfill our commit-
ment to provide this valuable outreach program to all first-
grade classes in Albuquerque and Rio Rancho.

The spring Popejoy Concerts will be held May 5–7. Teresa
Edens is organizing Guild members to help with “escorting”
4th grade attendees from their buses to Popejoy.

Since this is our last newsletter of the year, I would like to
acknowledge Joyce Barkocy and Paula Bradley for the ter-
rific job they have done this year in publishing the
Keynotes and Intermezzo. Each issue has the look of a pro-
fessional publication, and our online copies allow for beau-
tiful color photos and graphics. Also, Paula Bradley did an
outstanding job with Publicity and Public Relations.  She
worked so hard to get our Guild’s accomplishments recog-
nized in the community.

During these past 2 years, Regina Guest-Rupert has been
working behind the scenes to reformat our entire database
system in order to make it much more efficient and user-
friendly.  Thank you Regina for a remarkable job well done.    

Please plan to attend our final membership luncheon May
21st at Four Hills Country Club. The new Guild officers
will be inducted, and there may even be some special enter-
tainment. Look for your invitation soon.

At the risk of omitting someone, I will not thank everyone
individually who has made my year incredibly easy. There
was not a single individual who did not follow through on a
commitment or promise. The Board was indispensable.
Their insight, support, and knowledge were something I
depended on and appreciate more than I can ever express.

I wish Teri Fahs and her Board a wonderful, successful year.
Teri will be an outstanding President, and I ask you to give
her all your support and assistance. It is only through the
help of many that the Guild can continue to thrive.

Best wishes to all for a splendid summer.

Jackie

President’s
Message 
Jackie Guaderrama

I

Melody Wattenbarger, Executive Director of the Roadrunner Food Bank, wrote a letter to the
Symphony Guild thanking us for the gift of 130 pounds of food that was collected at the March 16th luncheon. Ms.
Wattenbarger indicated that the food bank has seen a 30% increase in requests for help this year so the gift was greatly
appreciated. Way to go, Guild members! When everyone does a little, no one must do a lot.

Teri Fahs
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o much for a leisurely retirement! I have very much
enjoyed this year as President-elect. To say I have
learned a lot would be an understatement. After 8
years with the Señoritas, I knew relatively little
regarding the other opportunities within the Guild. 

What I have learned and witnessed during these last 12
months is the 1000’s of hours donated by our amazing vol-
unteers!  Everyone’s dedication and energy have been very
inspiring to me.  

I have seen Jackie Guaderrama lead the Guild with grace,
precision, and insight. She has allowed us all to learn and
grow while supporting, cajoling, and I am sure praying a lit-
tle bit for each of us. 

As I begin my term as Guild President, we will need each
and every one of you to continue to help make this organi-
zation and the NMSO strong. Please give me a call, 
293-5686, and volunteer.  Remember, if we all do a little,
no one has to do a lot. 

I hope my phone will “ring off the hook” with offers to
help.  Thank you for this opportunity. 

Teri Fahs

Message from the
President-Elect

S

OK, Ladies and Gents – The Popejoy
Concerts are coming up quickly, and we need volunteers!
We will have two concerts on Tuesday, May 5th, one con-
cert on Wednesday, May 6th, and two con-
certs on Thursday, May 7th.  We need many
more volunteers, mostly to help chaperone the
children into Popejoy Hall, as each concert
will be packed to the rafters with 4th graders.
To volunteer your time and talents, please
contact Teresa Edens at
tree.edens@comcast.net or phone her at 
821-9587.

Our Education committee was so excited to
learn that City Councilor and Guild member,
Trudy Jones submitted a proposal to the
Albuquerque City Council so that the Guild
could receive a $10,000 appropriation for pre-
senting Peter and the Wolf in the Albuquerque
schools.  Our committee will meet to make rec-
ommendations on how best to use these funds
to enhance our existing program.  

We are also finishing up our Peter & the Wolf presentations
in the southeast quadrant of the city.  After an amazing year
in which we reached nearly 5,000 students, I wish to extend
a thank-you to all the stellar volunteers who helped us edu-
cate the first-graders in Albuquerque and Rio Rancho.

Many thanks to Ramona Bush, Alyce Cummins, Linn
Furnish, Judy Gilman, Regina Guest-Rupert, Carol Horner,
Helen Marquez, Alice McLish-Bernal, Claire Miller, Lesley

Mortimer, Donna Nicholas, Mary Nuñez, Jan
Salazar, Bobby Schiller, Sam Sherman, Carla
Skibba, and Jean Tebay.  Your efforts made a
big difference in the lives of many.  

A very special thank you to the following
ladies who presented the program in all four
quadrants: Joyce Barkocy, Karla Bressan,
Deborah Bunten, Alyce Cummins, Teresa
Edens, Jackie Guaderrama, Regina Guest-
Rupert, Cynthia Iglesias, Leslie Kim, Gayle
McCormick, Judy Mullen, and Gale
Rawlings.  Often these ladies presented to sev-
eral classes during the same week.

To all our volunteers in all of the educational
programs, I wish I could thank you all by
name.  We have an impressive group who
helped in the Peter & the Wolf Program as well

as the Popejoy Concerts and the Jackie McGehee Young
Artists’ Concerto Competition for Piano and Strings.  What
an important service you provided the youth of our city and
state.  Thanks for a successful year!

Leslie Kim, VP Education

Education Program Provides Important Service!

Trudy Jones, City
Councilor and Guild
member, spoke at the

March luncheon about the
$10,000 she obtained for
the Guild’s Peter and the

Wolf program.
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Saturday, April 11, 2009, at the Sandia Resort was a
beautiful day—a little windy, but nothing that could

mar the excitement and beauty of the 76th Symphony Ball
and the 52nd celebration of the Señoritas of the Symphony.
The Sounds of Music, this year’s Ball theme, was certainly a
festive occasion. The evening began at 6 p.m. with compli-
mentary champagne courtesy of the Sandia Resort. Guests
greeted each other, strolled through the silent auction, and
bought keys for the Treasure Chest. Presentation of 32
Señoritas began at 7:00 p.m.  Acompañates and brother
escorts guided each Señorita through her curtsy and to her
father for presentation. Each Señorita was lovely, and all of
their families were very proud. 

A year of planning, organizing, and rehearsing culminated in
a wonderful evening that more than 625 families, friends,
and guests enjoyed, including symphony orchestra members,
community leaders, and supporters and lovers of the
NMSO.  The venue was awash in blue and white center-
pieces, lights, draping, flowers, and decorations. The silent
and live auctions were imaginative and competitive, the
wine flowed, the food was tasty, and Dance Exposé of
Albuquerque provided additional entertainment. 

After the presentation of the Señoritas, the NMSO enter-
tained us with 45 minutes of beautiful waltz music. The
Birds of Paradise followed the orchestra and rocked the place

2009 Symphony Ball ~ The Sounds of Music

Symphony Ball, continued on page 5

Los Acompañantes

Señoritas of the Symphony
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until midnight.     

I want to recognize and applaud many people for the success
of the Ball. 

Foremost amongst them are John Calvin, proprietor of Casa
Rondeña Winery, who provided complimentary wine with
dinner and helped Maestro Figueroa introduce the Señoritas.

Ann and Bernie Butterfield of Butterfield Jewelers once

again filled the Treasure Chest with $10K worth of jewelry
and offered the opportunity to win a ‘prize’ with the pur-
chase of a $25 key to open the chest. 

The Albuquerque Publishing Company was a major sponsor
of the Ball, and we are very grateful for their support. 

Sandia Casino and Resort was also a major sponsor and
our host for the event. We are truly appreciative of
these very generous sponsors who continue to help

Symphony Ball, continued from page 4

Left to right: Guild members Linn Furnish, 
Patricia Knighten, Helen Marquez, and Norma Byers
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make each year a wonderful occasion. 

Please see the thank-you ad for all of the sponsors. When
you patronize these businesses, thank them for their sup-
port of the Ball.  

The volunteers for the many committees this year also
deserve some applause. Many volunteers included the 24 or
so Guild members who stuffed the invitations, completing
the task in a mere 2.5 hours. Other hard-working members
for committees who helped with soliciting, tracking, and
displaying auction items; decorations, publicity, seating, cor-
porate sponsorship, candid photography, and finance are
Paula Bradley, Sue Brown, Norma Byers, Ryan Carbón,
Marian Ciepiela, Alyce Cummins, Norma Dallal, Barbara
Ellena, Teri Fahs, Suzanne Fossett, Linn Furnish, Mike

Furnish, Jackie Guaderrama, Paula Hewitt, Patricia
Knighton, Tina Locke, Jisán Lopez, Donna Pedace, Regina
Guest-Rupert, Dorothy Stermer, and Nate Zich. 

We would also like to recognize the involvement of the
NMSO Board of Trustees. Many of them attended the Ball,
and if they could not attend, were very generous in donating
items for the auction.  Working together will help make the
Symphony stronger. 

With support, help, loyalty, and love of the Symphony such
as this, how could it not be a wonderfully successful
evening? Wait until next year!    

Helen Marquez, 
Ball Chair

An Amazing Year! An Amazing Evening!
T he 2009 Señoritas all had an amazing evening the

night of the Ball.  Thirty-two young women were pre-
sented to their parents, families, friends, and attendees.
They were amazingly beautiful in their white gowns, and I
have heard the words “magical evening” uttered by many
parents over the last few weeks.  Many of the girls are off to
colleges and universities outside of New Mexico, but I hope
they will stay in contact with their Auntie Mames, the
Guild, and myself.  I know that the Señorita experience will
stay with them as they embark on the next phases of their
lives.  The Señoritas, parents, and the committee want to
extend their heartfelt appreciation to Helen Marquez and
Jackie Guaderrama for an incredible Ball experience.

We said goodbye to one another at our Ciao event.  Speaker
Melissa Zellner talked to the girls about safe dating in col-
lege.  Approximately 50 Señoritas and mothers attended,
and Melissa gave them statistics about date rape and
answered their frank questions about the topic.

On Sunday, April 26, the Invitational Tea was held at Four
Hills Country Club.  The committee looked forward to
meeting and greeting the new prospective class of Señoritas
and their mothers.  If you have any questions about the
Señorita program for the coming year, please contact Lesly
Stern at 255-8343.

Tina Locke, VP of Señoritasa

The Crescendo Award, established by the New Mexico
Symphony Guild, recognizes individuals in the commu-
nity who, through their service of many years, have
donated countless hours of their time and talent, and
who have been extremely philanthropic.

The Crescendo in musical terms is a “gradual building of
volume.” This award honors those who have been unwa-
vering supporters of the Guild and whose involvement
has been a Crescendo of support.

The winner of this year’s Crescendo Award is long-time
friend, member, and supporter of the Guild, Ann
Mulhern. Ann founded Mulhern & Co. Advertising in
1985 to provide cost-effective and innovative advertising
to the unique New Mexico market.

She is the producer and designer of the Guild Keynotes
and Intermezzo and has been extremely instrumental in
getting our newsletters published online. Ann has also
assisted the Guild in numerous other activities ranging
from fundraising to graphic design for posters and
brochures.

Ann joined the Guild in 1999 and has two daughters
who were Señoritas. In her spare time, in addition to
spending time with her family, Ann enjoys quilting
with her 86-year-old mother, and she is an avid equine
enthusiast.

Ann joins a select group of community members who
have so generously and graciously given of themselves to
the Guild. We are truly honored to announce Ann
Mulhern as this year’s Crescendo Award recipient.

Crescendo
Award
Winner
Ann 
Mulhern



MAY, 2009 PAGE 7

The Membership Committee is winding down for 2008–2009 but eagerly looking forward to 2009–2010.  Seventy-five
new members made our year very successful.  It was an honor for the committee to meet many of these new members at

our three Membership Socials held in August, October, and February.  We sincerely hope that the new members will find the
Guild a pleasant and rewarding experience as they get to know our projects and become acquainted with other members.

At our Social in February, five new members joined the Guild.  Please welcome:

Ryan Carbón, Mary Tucker Cassell, Heather Kotula, Shannon Luce and Kathleen Raskob.

We look forward to seeing them at our New Member Social in August and encourage them to become involved with our
variety of volunteer opportunities.

At the end of May, all members will receive renewal forms.  The form will ask for referrals of potential members. We highly
encourage every member to provide referrals, as they are the best source of new members.  

This organization financially supports the NMSO.  We also have wonderful educational outreach programs.  Young 
children in APS are exposed to classical music through our Peter and the Wolf Program and the Popejoy Concerts.
Membership in the Guild enriches the Albuquerque community in so many ways.   

Again, we look forward to the coming year as we recall that 2008–2009 was “a very good year.”

Yvette Stout Lyle, V.P. Membership

Membership Committee Winding Down and Gearing Up!

For the Love of Music

The Texas Association for Symphony
Orchestras (TASO) was formed in 1965 to provide

a forum for the exchange of ideas to develop, support, and
promote the interest and growth of symphony orchestras.
Every year TASO meets in a different locale to sharpen vol-
unteers’ skills in supporting the arts. This year Teri Fahs and
Diane Fleming represented NMSG at the conference in
Abilene, Texas, and have returned with many new ideas of
how things are done in Texas… Big… Bold…
Passionately… and with Extravigant Optimism and Style!

The conference consisted of a series of interactive work-
shops, presentations, and cultural outings. By day, delegates
learned how to raise funds, set up a website, train future
leaders, and market symphonies. By night, delegates enjoyed
the pleasures of wining and dining in a variety of styles and
venues. On Thursday night delegates were whisked off to a
banquet at the country club to  honor the volunteer of the
year, Mary Alice Marshall of the Temple Symphony
Alliance. At age 100 she is still playing the piano and giving
upbeat speeches about the importance of music education in
adding passion and meaning to a joyful life. The delegates
adored her vigor and wisdom, and responded with a roaring
ovation of appreciation. Friday night we traveled 50 miles by
bus to a barbeque at a west Texan ranch. Dressed in Western
splendor all of the rhinestone cowgirls sat under large trees
feasting on barbeque and exchanging ideas. On Saturday
night we traveled by trolley to the historic Paramount
Theater to dine on stage before going to the Abilene
Symphony. Live performances of operatic, symphonic, or
jazz music enhanced each event. However, the most amazing
event of the weekend was listening to the talented winners
of the Juanita Miller Concerto Competition. The audience

was in a state of awe as Sahun Hong on the piano, Laura
Liu on violin, and Eric Choi on saxophone performed on
the stage of Abilene Christian University. 

We spent every free moment chatting with other partici-
pants about how they raise monies for the symphony, run
musical competitions, and provide musical scholarships.
Each guild has its own signature fundraising and educational
outreach project. In Houston children have the opportunity
to handle and play instruments with the assistance of guild
docents at the Petting Zoo. The Tyler Guild links the library
and symphony in a family concert of the Polar Express.
Waco’s Guild presents Sunday afternoon musicales and
refreshments in local homes and churches for a modest fee.
All of the above activities are geared toward developing
music appreciation, fostering musical talent, and expanding
the audience pool. Many guilds sponsor a 2- to 3-year Belles
and Beaus program similar to our Señorita service program. 

One of the major issues facing all symphonies during the
economic recession is securing adequate funding for daily
operation and performances.  Guilds and symphonies both
benefit from working in a collaborative manner to support
each other in attracting patrons and approaching govern-
ment for grants and funding. Guilds and symphonies
enhance their image if they align their vision statements and
programs to present a united front.

As members of NMSG, we have the unique opportunity and
privilege to be on the front line for marketing the symphony
and Guild. It is easy to be passionate about our fantastic
symphony, so share your enthusiasm with others. Buy a sea-
son ticket and invite a friend to the NMSO concerts or a
Guild luncheon, and we’ll soon have another loyal supporter.
In fact, invite your representative to a concert to hear first
hand the magic of the music. We need the support of our
local and state government to support the cultural heritage of
the NMSO. For the love of music, get involved now!

Diane Fleming, President Elect-Elect

TASO 2009
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The Symphony Chorus Enjoys Our Dinner!

Thanks to everyone
for coming through

with ingredients for the taco
salad and a really successful
"feeding" of the Chorus.
They enjoyed it so much and
were so grateful for your

efforts.  I repeat, it contin-
ues to amaze me how fast
the same people always are
to respond to these pleas of
help from Sue Brown and
me for the NMSO Events
Committee. 

This completes our dinners, desserts, and lunches served to the NMSO, Chorus, and administrative staff for the year.
Thank you, thank you... you all just impress me so much.

Gayle McCormick, NMSO Events Co-Coordinator

Tomatoes and onions: Karla Bressan

Cheese: Joyce Barkocy

Olives: Mary Nuñez

Sheet cake: Linn Furnish

Black beans: Gale Rawlings

Corn: Sam Sherman

Salsa: Bobby Schiller

Sour cream: Lesley Mortimer

Guacamole: Paula Bradley and
Jackie Guaderrama

Join your NMSO for these wonderful upcoming performances!

Carmina Burana May 15-16-17:  Popejoy Hall
The rhythm and passion of Carl Orff ’s Carmina
Burana–one of the most recognizable symphonic choral
works ever conceived–will
take center stage May 15th
16th and 17th. Led by
NMSO Music Director
Guillermo Figueroa, the orchestra
will be joined by the NMSO Chorus,
the Albuquerque Boy Choir,
soprano Margarita de Arellano,
tenor Sam Shepperson, and
baritone Hugh Russell.  This is a per-
formance not to be missed!

Symphony Under the Stars ~ Stars, 
Stripes and the 1812 Overture May 23:
Rio Grande Zoo
A program that has proven wildly popular in the past, the
annual “Stars, Stripes and the 1812 Overture” concert will

feature the symphony performing Sousa
marches, a salute to the armed forces, New
Mexico’s official state song, America the
Beautiful, and more, all culminating with
Tchaikovsky’s classic.

Symphony Under the Stars:
Rhapsody in Blue with pianist
Hyperion Knight May 30:  
Rio Grande Zoo

Perhaps America’s most popular composer,
George Gershwin’s music combines sym-
phonic brilliance with virtuoso piano and
jazz sensibilities. This concert will feature two

of his most popular pieces: Rhapsody in Blue
and An American in Paris. Pianist Hyperion

Knight will take on Rhapsody as soloist. This con-
cert will also feature works such as Leonard
Bernstein’s overture to Candide and Stephen
Sondheim’s Send in the Clowns.

Notes From the Symphony Office
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Let’s give a Big Round of Applause 
to the 2009 Jackie McGehee Young Artists’ Concerto

Competition for Piano and Strings 

Sponsors, Donors and Volunteers!
Presenting Sponsor
New Mexico Symphony Guild

Crescendo ($1,000 and above) 
Norma and George Dallal
ExxonMobil Foundation
Barbara and Bernhard Holzapfel

Vivace ($500–$999)
Sue and Wayne Brown
Ann L. DeHart
Jackie and Everett McGehee

Allegro ($250–$499)
Dorothy and Stephanie Black
Karla and Rick Bressan
Jackie and Larry Guaderrama
Teresa and Jim Edens
Shannon and Craig Nairn
Susan and Neil Shadoff
Sam and Fred Sherman

Forte ($100–$249)
Nancy and Cliff Blaugrund
Karen A. Bovinette
Ginger Grossetete
Hydra-Crete, Inc. (David McCormick)
Judy and Henry Lackner
Gayle and David McCormick
Donna and Bill Pedace
Kathy and Monty Preonas
Julie Silverman
Phyllis and Harrison Smith

Friends (up to $99)
Joan Allen
Diane and Robert Fleming
Anne Schiffer
Charlotte Gardner, Charlotte’s Fotos
(in-kind donation)
Frontier Restaurant (in-kind donation)

Committee Members
President, NMSG: Jackie Guaderrama
President-Elect, NMSG: Teri Fahs

Vice President, Education, NMSG: 
Leslie Kim

Treasurer, NMSG: Alyce Cummins
JMYAC Co-Chairs: Karla Bressan and 

Carol Horner
Audition Committee: Jackie McGehee 

and Valerie Turner
Hospitality: Teresa Edens and 

Gale Rawlings
Monitors: Nancy Mauk
Publicity: Paula Bradley
Underwriting: Sam Sherman

Señoritas of the Symphony
Volunteers
Jessica Berg 
Alex Chiado
Blyss Davis
Adrienne Knighten
Olivia Romo

Guild Volunteers
Paula Bradley
Karla Bressan
Marian Ciepiela
Rick Cohen
Rosalyn Cohen
Alyce Cummins
Teresa Edens

Teri Fahs
Diane Fleming
Suzanne Fossett 
Jackie Guaderrama 
Regina Guest-Rupert
Carol Horner
Gayle McCormick

Jackie McGehee
Helen Marquez
Nancy Mauk
Lesley Mortimer
Becky Peterman
Wendy Piper
Terri Pribyl

Gale Rawlings
Sam Sherman 
Julie Silverman
Jane Smith
Jean Tebay
Valerie Turner
Mary Sue Warner 

JMYAC Piano Winner Kathy Lin 
to play at the Mother's Day Concert

Bring your friends and family to the annual NMSO Mother's Day Concert at the Rio
Grande Zoo on May 10th.  Kathy Lin of Los Alamos will perform with NMSO,

Roger Melone conducting.  Enjoy the sights and sounds of the zoo and your wonderful
NMSO.  Concert begins at 2pm.  Free with zoo admission.
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